Hinderclay Newsletter August 2021

If you have anything you would like to
include in future newsletters, please send to
familykerslake@gmail.com or phone Rowena
on 07808772197

Hinderclay celebrations for

HM Queen’s Platinum Jubilee

If you would like to be involved in these
celebrations, please come along to a
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meeting at Hinderclay
Village Hall on
Wednesday 22
September at 7.30pm
to form a working
party to organise and
run the celebrations.
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Hinderclay Little Ernie
Winners for July

1st 240 Mrs A Jackson
2nd 13 Mr T Woods
3rd 114 Mr H Taylor
4th 97 Joan Hobbs

if you would like to support our Village Hall
and have the chance to win cash prizes every
month, please contact Linda Aves on
01379 898512

Donations in memory of the late Ivy
Waters. A huge thank you to everyone that
donated in Mum's memory for the Friends of
Botesdale Health Centre. The wonderful sum of
£335.00 was raised. Thank you all for
everything. Kate.
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On behalf of St Mary’s Church and the PCC
may we thank everyone who took part in the
Gateway Fair on Saturday 24 July. Whether
you had a stall , or came along to give your
support (and spend your money) - THANK
YOU. To those who put on the various
displays at the Village Hall - THANK

YOU. To our Village Hall (and for providing
the ‘comfort’ stop) - THANK YOU. And a
very special mention to Rowena for
managing yet again to successfully pull all of
this together — THANK YOU. We raised an
amazing £1178.55 on the day and with gift
aid this makes a total of £1452.55!.

BINGO - We have had several

‘OW enquiries about when our Bingo

sessions will restart. If all goes well
we will be holding our first Bingo
(since lockdown began) on FRIDAY

17 SEPTEMBER in the Village Hall - doors open at
7pm and ‘eyes down’ at 7.30pm. It has been too
long since we last got together and we are
looking forward to meeting everyone
again. We will confirm this date and give
more details in the September

Newsletter.
your diary now?

Why not save the date in

ST MARY’S CHURCH - SERVICES

No services are being held at St Mary’s Hinderclay in August.

However, everyone is welcome at the Benefice Services:

Sunday August 1—Thelnetham—10am
Sunday August 8—Stanton—10am
Sunday August 15—Barningham—10am
Sunday August 22—Hepworth—10am

Sunday August 29—Market Weston—10am
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Rector : Rev Cathy Bladen — 01359 250239 - revcathybladen@gmail.com

Church Warden: Kate Rose — 01379 898562




GREEN FINGERS GARDEN CLUB

our first meeting is on Wednesday 15th September; then
the 3rd Wednesday of each month thereafter. For any
further information regarding the club please ring Val
Forge on 01379 898270.

COFFEE MORNING HINDERCLAY VILLAGE HALL

Our first coffee morning will be on the Thursday 9th September from 10.30am.
We meet on the second Thursday of each month. For more information
contact: Len Parsall 01379 898867

A reminder to everyone that this year's Suffolk Historic Churches Trust Ride and Stride event is to take place on
Saturday 11th September from 9am until 5pm.
This is a fun day where anyone can get involved, either by getting on your bike or walking to as many churches or
chapels, and raising money from sponsorship, which goes towards the upkeep of these magnificent buildings.
Imagine our local villages and towns with no churches or chapels at their centre, if they run into disrepair. You can
start and ﬁnlsh at any time within these opening hours and can visit as many as you wish. A warm welcome will

' 'S S await, often with free refreshments, where you will get your sponsorship form signed
43 by each church visited. Last year, in Suffolk, a tremendous £180,000 was raised,
| which considering we were in the middle of a Covid crisis was a great surprise.

% For your sponsorship form, a list of all the participating churches and chapels and
stickers to identify that you are on the ride are available from Karen Calton on 01379
898949 or email karencalton@hotmail.co.uk

The Parish Council
The Council met to debate some outstanding matters.

The first was the future of the Village Green. It was agreed that the Green is an important asset and must be
maintained to a high standard and enhanced in ways which will both improve its appearance and make it
useful to villagers. It was decided to produce a specification for work to deal with the damage caused by
heavy vehicles.

The second item was footpaths. After debate it was resolved to ask the Clerk to invite a member of the Area
Team at Suffolk County Council, which is responsible for public rights of way, to come to a meeting to discuss
how the both Councils might work together. It was also decided that, should the meeting take place, it would
be open to members of the village.

The third item was the Meeting of the Parish Council on 9" September. Members confirmed that the meeting
will include an extended period for public participation and will include the presentation of finance and the
powers of Parish Councils. Inhabitants of the village will be invited to make suggestions concerning the
Council’s role in matters affecting the future of Hinderclay. Light refreshments will be provided. Please make
every effort both to attend and participate!

The Council also decided to be actively involved in the Queen’ Platinum Jubilee next year. As a start,
Councillors will attend the public meeting to be held in the Village Hall on 22" September.

Policy for public use of Parish Council land (e.g. Village Green) The Parish Council will require all
persons, or organisations, wishing to use land owned by the Parish Council for events, or advertisements, to
seek permission at least six weeks prior to proposed use. This permission must be sought in writing, detailing
desired use and accompanied by a full Risk Assessment. The request will then be considered by the Parish
Council at the next available opportunity to ensure that it aligns with their legal responsibilities and insurance
cover. The Parish Council decision is final.

Do you ne%d help Karen 01379 898949 Roger 01379 890257
or support: e A WP «ate 01379898562 cChris 07841 016384
These pe0p|e are happy Ken 01379 898776 Rowena 07808 772197

to help if they can! Richard 07939 241550 Julia 07931 327004







